CITY OF DERBY

BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR MEETING

MINUTES OCTOBER 16 2008

Meeting called to order:  meeting called to order at 7:09 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance: all rose and pledged allegiance

Roll Call  Present: James Stadt, Jodi Chevarella, Ken Marcucio, Sheila Parizo, Tina Ulman and Kim Kreiger.  Marguerite Bondi, arrived at 7:15 p.m. Absent: Brad Tobin and Rebecca O’Hara. There is a quorum. Also Present: Superintendent Dr. Stephen Tracy. 

Additions; or Deletions to the Agenda Dr. Tracy wanted personnel recognition added after public participation.

Motion to accept the agenda as amended by Kim Kreiger, second by Jim Stadt. All in favor, motion carries.
Executive Session
A. Student matter

B. Recommended Appointments

C. Personnel matter
Motion to move into Executive Session by Kim Kreiger, second by Jodi Chevarella, all in favor, motion carries at 7:12 p.m.

Motion to come out of Executive Session at 7:33 p.m. by Ken Marcucio, second by Tina Ulman, all in favor, motion carries.
Approval of minutes 

Sep 4 2008 – Motion to accept by Ken Marcucio, second by Jim Stadt, all in favor, motion carries.

Sept 18 2008 – Motion to accept by Ken Marcucio, second by Kim Kreiger, all in favor, motion carries.
Public Participation
No one from the public spoke.
Public Portion Closed.
Personnel Recognition – Dr. Tracy thanked Wendy Gaynor for 37 years of service. She has agreed to stay on in an interim basis and fill two people’s shoes. Dr. Tracy read a resolution:

Whereas Wendy Gaynor has served the City of Derby and the children with professionalism and distinction for some thirty seven years

Whereas over those years she has provided leadership and vision to our schools as a special education teacher, coordinator of special education and as the Director of Special Education.

Whereas her work has been characterized by particular caring and concern for the well being and achievement of children and young people who face more than their share of life’s challenges.

Now Therefore Be It resolved the Board of Education does hereby express its thanks and appreciation to Wendy Gaynor for her valuable contributions to the cause of public education in our community and extends to her its best wishes for continued success and happiness in the years ahead.

Motion to accept the resolution by Jim Stadt, second by Ken Marcucio, all in favor, motion carries.
Ms. Gaynor thanked the board for working with her and it was a wonderful 37 years.
Kaitlyn Casso and Joseph Morrow – Student Presentation regarding DHS – tabled until later in the meeting.
Vacancy Report – There is a revised version. The Asst Superintendent position remains open at this time due to budget constraints.
The Director of Special Education is open and in preliminary interviews.

The faculty and support staff positions; are filled if the board approves them tonight.

There is one spring coaching position Mr. Orazietti is looking to fill. That is the Boys Head Baseball Coach.

The Girl’s soccer coach will no longer be filled. 
Chairwoman’s Report Ms. Parizo will be attending the CABE Conference with Dr. Tracy.
Administrative Sub Committee – no meeting this month

Business Sub Committee – Kim reported they met this month and the DEA proposal is an agenda item this evening for supplemental life insurance. 

Dr. Tracy added the proposal is considered favorably by this committee. The proposal is to allow employees to buy additional life insurance at the employees own expense at a group rate and allow the employee to take the policy with them should they terminate employment.

Nancy O’Dea-Wyrick pursued the technical items on this. She spoke with the broker. The agent will solicit prices on a 10,000 policy. As long as the individual is an active employee the premiums are paid as an after tax payroll deduction. 
Community Relations Sub Committee – Ms. Ulman said they met on the Conflict of Interest and Use of School Facilities policies and is part of the meeting agenda this evening. The committee will meet on Monday night regarding student health requirements, immunizations, health assessments, physicals etc.
Action Items
A. Financial Report 
Motion to approve the financial statement and the September 30, 2008 financial statement, review of expenditures, transfers and transfer requests by Kim Kreiger, second by Jodi Chevarella, all in favor, motion carries.

Return to item: Kaitlyn Casso and Joseph Morrow – Student Representation regarding DHS

The two students interviewed upper classmen about what DHS has been through with changes in administration and what is wrong with DHS on video and presented it to the Board. There was discussion about doing a follow up to this video and was very informative between the students and the Superintendent and board members.
B. Approval of Appointments
Creation of new paraprofessional at Bradley School – motion by Kim Kreiger, second by Margo Bondi, all in favor, motion carries.

Motion to accept revised list of appointments to include Andrea Malick – Part Time Math Teacher DHS, by Jodi Chevarella second by Kim Kreiger, all in favor, motion carries.

C. Resolution: The Board of Education authorizes the Superintendent of Schools to sign and file applications for the Consolidated Grant and the Bilingual Grant.
Motion to approve the resolution: the Board of Education authorizes the Superintendent of Schools to sign and file annual applications for the Consolidated Grant, Bilingual Grant, School Readiness Grant, After School Grant, Perkins Grant, Immigrant and Youth Education Grant and IDEA part B – Sections 611 & 619 by Tina Ulman, second by Kim Kreiger, all in favor, motion carries.
D. Conflict of Interest Policy Second reading and adoption – motion to adopt by Jodi Chevarella, second by Margo Bondi, all in favor, motion carries.
E. Use of School Facilities Policy and Form – Second Reading and Adoption – motion with additions and sign offs by Ken Marcucio, second by Jim Stadt, all in favor, motion passes.
F. Approval of Student Representative to Board of Education – motion to welcome and approve Victoria Smey as the Derby High School student representative by Tina Ulman second by, Ken Marcucio, all in favor, motion passes.
G. Approval of 2009 schedule of Regular and Subcommittee meetings for the Board of Education

Dr. Tracy will work with the principals at the schools. May, June, July and August will be held at City Hall. This item will be tabled until the November meeting.
Superintendent’s Report 
Dr. Tracy wants to upgrade the part time nurse from LPN to RN. 

Middle School Building project – blasting is done, State Treasurer said the credit crunch would cause them to look at school building projects and funding. Keith McLiverty spoke to someone and said they are not looking at projects in construction phase. We are getting ready to pour the concrete.

Superintendent Association’s Student Award – Mr. Thompson and Ms. Bonina will recommend students from each campus who will attend the Dec 2nd reception at the Grassy Hill Lodge.

The 2nd Board planning conference will be at the HS conference room for Oct 26th from 1:00 – 4:00 p.m.

Administrative Reports 

Middle School – The MS has formed a cross country team. Students participated in the Tom Watt fundraiser and proceeds will supplement the yearbook. The music department is sponsoring a candle sale. Fire Marshall Phil Hawks gave an informative session to the PTO parents on fire safe materials when decorating the building. There was also a video. October 1st progress reports and individual CMT results were sent home. The MS is enrolled in the “Pennies for Patients” campaign which is fighting against leukemia. The kids are getting more excited about the work on the new MS.  
Bradley School – Linda Coppola addressed the board. Hotchkiss Hose came on October 8th with the fire truck for a K – 6 program. Bradley School PTA sponsored a reading night for the parents. Oct 9th the kindergarten classes walked over to Hotchkiss Hose for a tour. Next Monday and Tuesday the rape crisis center from Milford is coming over to present a body safety program. Oct 29th the kindergarten class will go for a hayride and pumpkin picking. There will be a Halloween parade in the backyard. The PTA had their first fund raiser and they opted for cookie dough. Tomorrow is the second fund raiser. There will be a pink day for breast cancer awareness.
Irving School – Mr. Gallo said they are up 34 students with 5 more this week. The kindergartens are at its max. The first PTO meeting went from an attendance of 10 to over 50. Oct 8th was a fire prevention presentation. Today there were two separate field trips. Ms. Coppola and Mr. Gallo received grant money from the Catherine Matthies Foundation. They had a one woman presentation about Harriet Tubman which the kids loved. They will have the Mobil Dentist again this year which fits in with the Title 1 program.
High School – Mr. Thompson said yesterday they had PSAT’s to over 60 students; sophomores and juniors. Matt Bradshaw brought a team of teachers to the CT Association of Schools in Cheshire for a two day workshop on accreditation. The senior class president and vice president are meeting with Mr. Thompson to plan senior activities. Mr. Thompson has met with the PTO and they are already getting to work on the post prom. They are also using Connect Ed to keep everyone informed of meetings as they come up. There are also fundraisers going on.
New Business Dr. Tracy had an out of state field trip request. The trip is to the financial district in NYC. Motion to approve by Ken Marcucio, second by Margo Bondi, all in favor, motion carries.
Previous Business no new business
Adjourn Motion to adjourn by Kim Kreiger, second by Margo Bondi at 9:14 p.m., all in favor, motion carries.
Respectfully Submitted,

Denise Cesaroni

Recording Secretary

***These minutes are subject to the approval of the Board of Education at their next regularly scheduled meeting. 

